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29th May 2014
Hon’ble Finance Minister,
Government of India, 

North Block,

New Delhi

Dear Sir,

Life Insurance Industry

The All India Insurance Employees’ Association, the largest trade union of insurance employees, congratulates you on your assuming charge as the Finance Minister of the Union of India. We hope under your able leadership, policy initiatives will be taken to pull the economy out of the present crisis and help the growth of the nation and its people. 
We, take this opportunity to place our views on certain issues relating to life insurance industry hoping to have your attention in the budget making exercise.
The life insurance industry has been playing a major role in mobilizing the small household savings to help the capital requirement of the nation for infrastructure and other social projects. We do not want to burden you with the details of the contributions made by LIC to the planned development of the economy as you are aware of the same.  The last few years have been difficult for the life insurance industry due to economic slow-down, declining household savings and people moving towards savings in physical assets in order to beat the inflation. Despite this LIC has done extremely well and has earned a Total Premium Income of Rs.2,40,040 crore for the financial year ending 31st March 2014.

There is expectation from the government that the industry must do more to mobilize much larger funds. We feel that LIC and the industry can take up the task to improve the insurance penetration with a little help from the government. This help can come in the form of a separate tax treatment for the premiums on life insurance policies. At present the premiums on life insurance policies are clubbed with other modes of savings and we suggest there should be some exclusive tax treatment considering the nature of savings. We, therefore, request you to consider a tax exemption exclusively for the life insurance premiums paid atleast up to Rs 1 lakh annually. We also request you to remove the service tax on the life insurance premium. We believe that the government may not suffer much of revenue loss but these steps will create conditions for greater mobilization of funds that will be of help to the Indian economy.

We also take this opportunity to request you to grant functional autonomy to LIC and public sector general insurance companies in the matter of business operations and on issues relating to wages and service conditions of the employees. We are aware that these institutions have to perform certain social responsibilities and therefore our demand is functional autonomy without undermining the social obligations of these public sector units.
We hope to have your attention on our submissions.  We once again greet you and wish you success as the Finance Minister of the Union of India.

Thanking you,

Yours faithfully,
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(V.Ramesh)

General Secretary

